MINUTES OF UNIVERSITY CITY COUNCIL

SPECIAL SESSION
City Hall, Second floor conference room
6801 Delmar Blvd

5:00 p.m.

July 29, 2016
Mayor Shelley Welsch called the Council session open at 5:00 p.m., July 29, 2016, at City Hall, second floor conference room, 6801 Delmar Blvd.  The following members of the Council were present:




Councilmember Rod Jennings




Councilmember Michael Glickert





Mayor Shelley Welsch
those present by teleconference:





Councilmember Paulette Carr





Councilmember Terry Crow





Councilmember Bwayne Smotherson

Mayor stated this meeting was to choose a firm to interview from the five responses Council received from their RFQ for an independent consultant to review the March 14, 2016 Chiodini architect’s report with regards to Chiodini’s recommendations on the scope of work and the required methods proposed and the costs of the alternatives presented.
CITIZEN COMMENTS:

Frank Ollendorff, 8128 Cornell Ct

Mr. Ollendorff recommended selection of either Andy Trivers or the Lawrence Group to do the review.  He noted that in 1980 Council made a decision that the National Registered Historic City Hall Annex be repurposed as a modern 21 century police station.  Mr. Ollendorff noted that many including himself, worked for the past 30 years toward this goal.  He stated the Chiodini study pointed in a different direction.  He said that firm should have great expertise in historic repurposing building, expertise in the development in a modern up to date police station and with the limited time frame, should have the most detailed knowledge of the building in question.  Mr. Ollendorff stated Andy Trivers had the most knowledge as well as a national reputation for historic renovation.  
Councilmember Jennings spoke in response to Mr. Ollendorff.  He stated that he has a background and a career in restoration and new building.  He noted Mr. Ollendorff had 30 years to repurpose the Annex and he failed to act.  
Mayor Welsch suggested the use of the process that was used earlier in the week and ask if each member of Council list their top three choices out of the five and see where it stands after that vote.  She noted that Council was in a tight time frame and if Council would decide to put something on the November ballot, they needed to decide by August 23.  
Councilmember Crow inquired as to whether the City Clerk received any member’s top firms by email as originally requested by the Mayor.  Mayor Welsch stated the City Attorney advised that it was not legal to proceed that way.  Mayor Welsch said that she has not heard from any members so far.  Mayor asked each member if they were in consensus and all were in agreement.  
Councilmembers’ poll of their top three firms:

Councilmember Carr

1. Lawrence Group

2. Trivers

3. Ross & Baruzzini

Councilmember Smotherson

1. Lawrence Group

2. Trivers

3. Ross & Baruzzini

Councilmember Crow

1. Lawrence Group

2. Trivers

3. Ross & Baruzzini

Councilmember Jennings 

1. FGM Architects
2. JEMA

3. Ross & Baruzzini

Councilmember Glickert

1. Ross & Baruzzini

2. JEMA

3. FGM Architects

Mayor Welsch

1. Ross & Baruzzini

2. JEMA

3. FGM Architects

Six Councilmembers voted for Ross & Baruzzini.  
Mayor Welsch asked Council if they should ask staff on Monday to contact Ross & Baruzzini to work on a contract that staff can send to Council for approval before signature.  

Councilmember Glickert moved to accept Ross & Baruzzini and was seconded by Councilmember Jennings.  Voice vote was unanimous.  

Meeting was adjourned at 5:22 p.m.
Joyce Pumm, MRCC/MCC, 
City Clerk


